NIOHC Circular Letter No.09/2024
30 October 2024 '

THE 24" NORTH INDIAN OCEAN HYDROGRAPHIC COMMISSION
(NIOHC 24) 2025 CONFERENCE AND CAPACITY BUILDING SEMINAR

To All NIOHC Members and Colleagues,
Subject: Invitation to the 24th North Indian Ocean Hydrographic Commission Conference

and Capacity Building Seminar (NIOHC 24)

1. | am pleased to inform you that the 24" North Indian Ocean Hydrographic Commission Conference
(NIOHC 24), hosted by HDRTN, will be held from 11" to 13" February 2025 together with a one
day capacity building seminar preceding the NIOHC 24 on 10" February 2025 at the “Pathumwan
Princess Hotel” in Bangkok, Thailand. The latter seminar will be funded by IHO. Further details

will also be provided in a subsequent NIOHC Circular Letter.

The Conference will continue our exceptional work toward the goals of IHO and strengthen the
valuable relationship among Members and our colleagues. With the agendas to discuss on the
latest developments, challenges, and capacity-building efforts in the North Indian Ocean region. |
expect that the conference will promote collaboration, knowledge sharing, and the advancement

of hydrographic practices.

Thus, | cordially invite you to participate in this important event. Please note that further information
regarding the conference, including tentative agendas, registration details, accommodation
arrangements and travel logistics, will be provided in subsequent circular letters. Should you have
any inquiry on the conference, please do not hesitate to contact us at the email

hydrotechhdrtn@gmail.com.

2. My colleagues and | are looking forward to seeing all of you in February 2025.

Yours sincerely,

VAd‘mo M/’ WAM))UQ(W\

Vice Admiral Komsan Klinsukon

Director General of Hydrographic Department,

Royal Thai Navy and NIOHC Chair.



